
PIEDMONT CHAPTER MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA 

JANUARY 20, 2022, LUNCHEON MEETING MINUTES 

The meeting was held at Mama Penn's and called to order at 12:10 by President Wayne Watson 

who welcomed all members and guests.  (32 attendees) 

The invocation was given by Beryl Rosenberger and followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

New members were welcomed:  Marilyn Hollis, Lynn and John Morrey, Gordon and Marie 

Johnson, Tom and Joyce Von Kaenel, and Steven Kish.   

Tom Turner gave the Treasurer's Report.  $3,998.90 is in the account.  Tom reminded the 

members that a new Treasurer is being sought. 

Lunch was served. 

Wayne introduced Penny Shriver who, in keeping with the theme of the Anderson International 

Festival, gave a humorous account of her time in Germany where she met her husband, Bill. 

Before the introduction of the guest speaker, Wayne gave the highlights of his high school 

football career.   

Howard Stammerjohn introduced Bobby Lamb, the new football coach for Anderson University.  

Currently, the objective of the new team is raising money, building the facility, and building 

community relationships.  Bobby spoke of his personal and family history; all of it is associated 

with football or coaching.  The first football game for the AU Trojan team is scheduled for 

September 7, 2024.   

Wayne gave the closing comments 

The door prize was won by George Bailey. 

The next meeting will be held the 3rd Thursday in March.  Place is to be determined. 

Beryl Rosenberger gave the Benediction. 

The meeting adjourned at 2 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, Sharon Jacobs, Secretary 

 


